

Minutes of Oulton Parish Council Meeting – 2 July 2019

Cllr Jacklin, Chair, opened the meeting at 7:00pm

1
Attendance 

Present:
Parish Cllrs Colin Butler, Peter Collecott, Cara Graham, John Grist, Len Jacklin, George King, Jane Murray, John Murray

County Cllr Keith Robinson

District Cllr Andree Gee

Lynne Ward – Parish Clerk
Apologies received:
Parish Cllr David Jefferson

County Cllr James Reeder

District Cllr Ed Back
2
Declarations of Interest

Cllrs Collecott, Grist and Murray declared an interest as members of Oulton Community Council.

3
Open Forum

3.1
Neighbourhood Plan

3.1.1
Cllr Jacklin reported that Tony Wright would continue as Administrator to the Neighbourhood Plan and that Graham Norse is willing to act as Facilitator.  However, Graham Norse is unable to do the design code, which will require the services of a technically qualified practitioner.  Jo McCullum, ESDC, advised that OPC should contact Louise Smith, Lound Parish Council, who had employed the services of a Cambridgeshire company.  Louise Smith advised that many deadlines were missed by this company due to the amount of work it had taken on.  The Neighbourhood Plan Sub-Committee will consider how to take this forward.

3.1.2
Cllrs Jacklin, Murray, Grist and Collecott met with Rachel Tucker, ESC Communities Officer, for an update on the country park. Work was progressing but there was little to further to report.  Bonds Meadow volunteers will be invited to share experiences and encourage volunteer groups to maintain the country park.

3.1.3
Woods Meadow residents will be included in the development of the Neighbourhood Plan.

3.1.4
Consultation will commence on 28th September

3.1.5
A further meeting is scheduled for 11th September with a pre-meeting at Riverside to which Bonds Meadow Association will be invited.

3.2
Parishioners
3.2.1
Nothing raised

4
Reports

4.1
Cllrs Reeder and Robinson
4.1.1
The Ipswich Northern Bypass consultation is imminent

4.1.2
Volunteers for fostering are urgently required

4.1.3
Mary Evans will be attending Northern Parishes meeting in September.

4.1.4
The subsidy for taking the bus route through Lound may be removed as it is underused and residents may be able to exchange their bus passes for community car vouchers.

4.2
Cllr Gee
4.2.1
Cllr Gee was welcomed to her first Oulton Parish Council meeting.

4.2.2
Cllr Gee reported that she had attended a Full Council Meeting and a Planning Meeting and had undergone some training.  She had been appointed as ESC rep on the Broads Authority and will take up the position in August.

5
Minutes of Last Meeting

Council agreed that the minutes of the last meeting held on 4 June 2019 be adopted as a true record.
APPROVED

6
Clerk’s Report

6.1
The Clerk reported that, as requested at the last meeting, the new bus timetable had been displayed on the noticeboards, the website and sent to The Journal.

6.2
The vacant seat on the council had been advertised.  Two names had come forward.  Council agreed to invite both candidates to submit a personal statement and to be asked to attend for interview on Friday 19th July at 6.00pm.

7
Matters Arising
There were no matters arising

8
Clerk’s Finance Report

8.1
The details for the new signatories have been given to Barclays Bank and mandate forms are available for completion and ID checks.  The Forms must be signed by the Chair and Cllr Grist.

8.2
Emails of thanks for the annual donations have been received from Oulton Community Council, East Anglian Air Ambulance, SARS and St Michael’s Church

8.3
Council was asked to approve cheques, as follows:
	Item
	Date
	Payment Method
	Amount
	Power

	Clerk’s June Salary
	2.7.19
	Cheque No 100950
	£286.40
	S137

	Clerk’s June PAYE
	2.7.19
	Cheque No 100951
	£71.60
	S137

	SALC Councillors’ Briefing
	2.7.19
	Cheque No 100952
	£27.60
	S137

	SALC Councillors’ Briefing
	2.7.19
	Cheque No 100953
	£27.60
	S137

	OCC Room Hire
	2.7.19
	Cheque No 100954
	£52.00
	S137


APPROVED 

9
Planning

9.1
DC/19/2370/VOC – no objections

10
Report on the Town and Parish Forum

Cllr Grist reported as follows:

10.1
Philip Ridley outlined the new East Suffolk set up and planning structure and reported that Planning now works collaboratively with other departments for a more joined-up approach

10.2
Biodiversity is integrated with planning to enable impact development on habitats and consultation on planting

10.3
The area has a population of 250,000 and 487 square miles of coast and planning is a key tool to drive outcomes as the population increases

10.4
The new bridge is on target and work is due to start in January 2020.  The website will follow the build.

10.5
East Suffolk is streamlining its contacts and requests that parish clerks have generic email addresses that pass to new clerks who take over or cover temporary absences

10.6
Photos can now be sent to support the planning process and the council has accredited agents to speed up the process.  The statutory time for application is 21 days and any objections from councils must be specific

10.7
15% CIL money is paid to parishes with no Plan and 25% if a Plan is in place.  This can be used for improvements, replacements or maintenance.  There is also a bidding system for CIL money for larger projects.  Publicly accessible CIL collections and payments is being explored.  Our contact at ESDC is Lorraine Francis.

11
Parish Phone Box and Defibrillator

11.1
Cllr Jane Murray reported that the grass around the phone box has been cut and the phone box swept.  The notices need updating.

11.2
The phone box needs repair and painting.  However, refurbished phone boxes are available for purchase at approx. £2,750, which may be the preferred option.  A second phone box is suggested for the Woods Meadow country park.

11.3
Cllr Murray suggested more defibrillators should be considered for Oulton, for example on Woods Meadow.

11.4
It was suggested that Persimmon could be approached to provide some facilities for the local community, including telephone boxes and defibrillators.  Cllrs Jane Murray, John Murray and Robertson to liaise.

11.5
The cost of a defibrillator is £1,300 including signage from a non-profit-making organisation called Heart to Heart.

12
Use of 365 and Council Email Addresses

This item was deferred to the next meeting.

13
Development of New Riverside Footpath

13.1
Cllr John Murray reported that he had spoken to the Waveney Ramblers, who are supportive of the proposal, and to Tina Page, Clerk to Oulton Broad Parish Council, re mutual interest.

13.2
Cllr Murray will continue to liaise with interested parties and report back.

14
Oulton Poors Trust

This item was deferred to the next meeting.
15
Invitations to Garden Party

15.1
Invitations had been sent out and some replies received.  Donations are being collected by the Clerk.

16
Local Government Act 1972

16.1
Council was asked to consider making Brian Hunter, Charles Swan and Robbie Roberston freemen of the parish as permitted by the Local Government Act 1972.


APPROVED
16.2
It was agreed that a certificate would be produced for Brian, Charles and Robbie.  Cllr King will take this forward.

17
Other Business
17.1
Cllr Graham raised traffic issues near the lights at the Aldi junction.  Cllr Graham will take this forward with PC Yeldham.
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